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Photos by Ed Lee 

Harish Jajoo introduced his friend Chitra 
Banerjee Divakaruni, an award-winning author 
and poet. Her themes include women, immigra-
tion, the South Asian experience, history, myth, 
magic and celebrating diversity. Two of her     
novels, The Mistress of Spices   and Sister of My 
Heart, have been made into films. Her short sto-
ries in Arranged Marriage, won an American Book 
Award. She is a professor of Creative Writing at 
the University of Houston.                          
http://www.chitradivakaruni.com 

 

Roy Miers presented a check in the amount of $750  
to club president Amy Mitchell representing funds he 
raised by selling our Fort Bend County History books. 

Youth of the Month Huan-Ting (Tim) Chang from 
Clements High School was Introduced by Jim Richard. 

Pat Welsh, Treasurer; John Robson; Roy Miers; Steve Griffith, President Elect; Amy Mitchell, 
President; Jake Messinger; Betty Baitland, Immediate Past President; Shirley Brown; Linda 
Schoonmaker; Vita Goodell, Secretary; Gladys Brumfield; and Reagan Walters. 

Photo by Larry Pullen 



 
 

 
  Please keep the following people in your              
thoughts and prayers: 
 

 John Novak’s Mother-in-law passed away. 
 

 Ed Lee's father passed away. 
 

Bob Hargarther is having tests. 

 

   

 
 

SEPTEMBER 

Fort Bend County Fair Parade, Friday Sept 24. 7:00 am 
Alzheimer's Walk, Saturday, October 30, 2010, AMC Theatre 7:00 am 

Exchange Club & Red Cross Ratification of Partnership Agreement, October 6. 7:00 am 
Hobby Exchange Club Murder Mystery Dinner, Saturday, November 6, 2010 

Hobby Airport Marriott Hotel, $40, contact Marjorie Evans 713-947-5481 

 
   

William Schwer, Nora Sim, Mike Kessler, 
Red O’Laughlin, Toni Spigelmyer, Jennipher  
Cole, John Holzman, Norma Reyna, Steve 
Griffith, Harish Jajoo, Richard Raymond, 
Harold Ward, Jim Shaw, Robert Dunham, 
Kent Reynolds Arlene Rolsen, Karen Makin 

Photos by Ed 

An ECSL check was presented to Lucia Street and Linda Schoonmaker 
in the amount of $500 for Achieve Fort Bend. Exchangites Chris Breaux, 
Betty Baitland and Jim Kij are also involved in this effort to reduce the drop 
out rate in Fort Bend County. 
9/29 Mentoring conference at Stafford Convention Center  
Join us from 8 am—2 pm to learn how to become a graduation coach.  
Breakfast and lunch will be provide for a fee of $15 ($20 at the door).  
Contact Lucia Street (281) 565-5295 

Exchange member and club photographer Ed Lee invited Exchangites to a benefit 
luncheon and silent auction for the new Mosaic Learning Center. Their motto 
for the children is “Learning Well Today, Leading Well Tomorrow.”           
The event begins at 11:00 am Saturday, September 18, at Mosaic Community 
Covenant Church, 4427 Highway 6, Suite C, Sugar Land, TX 77478 
Suggested lunch donation $25. For more info go to info@mosaiceople.org 

Spaghetti Chair, Doug Earle was pleased to announce that Mayor Jimmy 
Thompson will be our Honorary Chair for 2011 and Classic Chevrolet is    
returning as our title sponsor. We will be having a sports theme and are seeking 
a number  of local professional athletes to attend and sign autographs. The 
event will take place on February 18 at the Fluor Cafeteria. If you know an   
athlete please contact Doug Earle doug.earle@cityofhouston.net 

Contact Paul Barnett 

psb1@ix.netcom.com 


